





of System Restart service was competitively derived. Early commencement of processes to
competitively procure ancillary services was strongly encouraged.’

Clause 3.10.6 of the Market Rules requires System Management to set an appropriate standard
for System Restart. Pursuant to this obligation, System Management’s operational plans divide
the SWIS into five sub-networks, with the intention to enter into appropriate arrangements for the
provision of the service from each of these locations.?

To that end, during 2008 and 2009 and continuing into 2010 System Management has
competitive procurement processes underway to provide System Restart for the SWIS. At
minimum, System Restart will be necessary for the remaining two years of the Review Period,
given the expiry of the transitional arrangement at the end of the Review Period’s first year.

System Management has requested expressions of interest and, where necessary, requests for
tender, in three of the five sub-networks. System Management is:

o finalising contractual negotiations for the provision of the service in the South
Metropolitan sub-network;

e engaged in negotiations to supply the service in both South Country and North
Metropolitan sub-networks; and

e shortly to commence procurement processes for the remaining portions of the SWIS.

System Management’s proposed R value reflects its estimate of the likely cost of competitively
procured System Restart Services in the SWIS. Importantly though, contracts for the supply of
the service will only remunerate the provider where the relevant service is available. The market
will not pay for a service which is not supplied.

System Management looks forward to assisting the Economic Regulation Authority in its
assessment of the proposed Cost_LR parameters. Should you have any questions in relation to
this, please contact Alistair Butcher on 9427 5787.

Yours sincerely,

Ken Brown
General Manager, System Management

' “However, the Authority considers that System Management's slow progress in this area [ancillary service
procurement] is not meeting the expectations of the Market.” (page 42, 2008 ERA Annual Wholesale Electricity Market
Report to the Minister for Energy — Public Version); and

“The Authority strongly supports further moves towards competitive procurement of ancillary services...” (page 76,
2008 report).

2 For more information, refer to:
http://www.westernpower.com.au/mainContent/workingWithPower/systemManagement/System Restart Services.html
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